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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 3

Issued November 2016
Ongoing Reporting Learning Logs & Blogs Open Afternoon and Community Cafe

This month’s Community Café will be combined with the Ongoing Reporting Learning Logs and Blogs Open Afternoon on Friday 2 December from 1.30 – 3.00 pm.

This is an opportunity for you and your child to talk about how much and how well they have learned across the curriculum over the past two terms.  Your child will share their learning log with teacher comments about Health and Wellbeing, Literacy and Numeracy, jotters and wall displays.  Mrs Catto has prepared shortbread and carrot cake for you to enjoy during the event.  

Frost Fair
Just a reminder that this community event will take place on Saturday 3 December in Udny Green Hall from 11 am to 6 pm.   If any child wishes to play a musical instrument at this event please contact Eve van der Ende via the school.
Christmas Lights Switch On
The Christmas Lights Switch On will take place on Sunday 4 December from 2.30 pm until Dusk in the Doctor’s Surgery car park.  

Parent Volunteers
Can we take this opportunity to thank all the parent and grandparent volunteers who prepared and delivered a four week block of activities including science, sewing, coding, baking and yoga to make respect time a valuable learning experience.  We hope to access parent volunteer talents again in the New Year.

Sincere thanks also to volunteers who have supported breakfast club, library, French story time, numeracy and literacy activities etc.  Your contributions enrich our curriculum.




Breakfast Club
We require parent volunteers to sign up on the rota to support breakfast club in the New Year particularly on a Wednesday as one of our dedicated parent volunteers is moving on.  Without firm commitment we cannot continue this club.  Please note breakfast club will only take place week commencing Monday 9 January if we have volunteers available to help. 

Adverse Weather
In the event that the school has to close due to adverse weather conditions, the school closures website will be updated accordingly.  Information can be found here:
http://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/closures
Alternatively you can telephone the School Information Line where the information will also be updated.  

· Dial Aberdeenshire Councils access number 0870 054 4999

· Now enter  022760 pin number

· You will now be taken to the Main Menu where you will be given 4 options.

· PRESS 1: to hear our schools message about the adverse weather

GLOW
In the event that the school has to close, we will provide work for children related to the work they would be doing in school.  This will be updated regularly on GLOW.  Each child will be issued with their GLOW username and password in due course. 

Primary 1-2 pupils have also been issued with a username and password for the “Teach Your Monster to Read” website (www.teachyourmonstertoread.com).  This complements what we do with the children in school and helps make learning to read fun. 

Car Seat Regulations

You may have noticed on social media and in the news that there is a proposed change to the use of backless booster seats.  It has been speculated widely that this change will come into effect on the 1st December 2016, however the Department of Transport has confirmed that these changes will not come into effect until March 2017 at the very earliest. See below for further details.
‘Backless Booster Seats’ – New Regulations Information Sheet

1.
New regulations have not yet been introduced and the details of the proposed changes are currently being looked at by the UN & EU.  It is expected that the changes will come into force March 2017 at the very earliest.  (This has been confirmed by the Department of Transport).  

2.
Backless Booster Seats are not being banned - what is being proposed is a height and age increase in when children should use backless booster seats.

3.
Currently booster cushions fall under the Group 2/3 car seat category, meaning they can be used from around 4-years-old.  The new regulations are proposing that children use backless boosters once they are 125cm or taller, which is roughly about 7-years-old.  

4.
Existing booster seats will still be legal as long as they conform to the current (ECE R4/04) law.

5.
Any changes to the law will apply to new products, not child restraint systems that are already in use and meet existing safety standards (ECE R4/04).

Panto – “Puss in Boots”
Along with the children from Pitmedden and Cultercullen Schools, the children will be attending Inspire Theatre’s performance of “Puss in Boots” at Pitmedden School on Monday 5 December.  The children will be out of school from 9 am and will return at approx 10.45.  Thank you to the Parent Council for kindly paying for our share of the performance and the transport.  
If you haven’t already returned your consent form can you please do so as a matter of urgency?  Please note school uniform must be worn.
We plan to return to HMT to watch a different genre – ballet, musical etc in the near future.

Christmas Party

The Christmas Party will take place in the school on Friday 9 December.  The children will have a break outside before having their lunch.  Once they come inside they will change into their party clothes, have their party lunch then it’s time for fun, games, dancing and a visit from a special guest!  P1-3 do not require to pay for the party lunch, P4-7 will be charged for a standard school lunch. 
Christmas Lunch

This year the school Christmas Lunch, for staff and pupils only, will take place on Wednesday 14 December.  Once again P1-3 do not require to pay for the Christmas lunch, whilst P4-7 will be charged for a standard school meal.  If your child does not wish to have a Christmas lunch they can have sandwiches or bring their own packed lunch.
End of Term Assembly
The End of Term Achievement Assembly will take place in church on Friday 16 December at 2.30 pm.  Parents, grandparents etc are welcome to attend.  Children can be collected from church at 3.15 pm.
School Performances

The school performance this year is Roald Dahl’s “Jack and the Beanstalk”.  There will be 2 performances, Tuesday 20 December and Wednesday 21 December.  Both will take place at 2pm.  Each family will be allocated 2 tickets, however additional tickets can be requested and these will be issued on a first come, first served basis after the closing date.  If you do not require your tickets please let us know as soon as possible so these can be reissued.  An order form will be sent home, please complete this and return to the school office no later than Friday 9 December.
Christmas Holidays
School will close on Wednesday 21 December at 3.15pm and re-open on Thursday 5 January 2017 at 9.00 am.


Dates for the Diary
Fri 2 Dec
Ongoing Reporting Learning Logs and Blogs Open Afternoon


Community Café 

Sat 3 Dec
Frost Fair, 
Village Hall, 11.00 am - 6.00 pm

Sun 4 Dec
Christmas Lights Switch On, Pitmedden, 2.30 pm - dusk

Mon 5 Dec
Puss in Boots, Pitmedden Primary School, 10.15 am - 12 noon

Fri 9 Dec
School Christmas Party

Wed 14 Dec
School Christmas Lunch

Fri 16 Dec
End of Term Christmas Assembly, 2.30 pm – 3.15 pm

Tues 20 Dec
Roald Dahl’s “Jack and the Beanstalk” – afternoon performance – 2pm approx.

Wed 21 Dec
Roald Dahl’s “Jack and the Beanstalk” – afternoon performance – 2pm approx.

Wed 21 Dec 
School closes at 3.15 pm for the Christmas Holidays

Thurs 5 Jan 
School re-opens at 9.00 am to staff and pupils

Tues 24 Jan
Parent Council Meeting, 7pm
